
 

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS, DIVISION OF ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT 

MEMORANDUM 
 

TO: 

FROM: 

Kelli Hammer Levy, Director of Public Works Department 
 

Stacey Day, Environmental Program Manager, Div. Environmental Mgmt. 

SUBJECT: Grant application for National Coastal Resilience Fund, Fiscal Year 2021 

DATE: June 25, 2020 
 

The Environmental Management Division of Public Works is recommending the approval of 
the below grant application to the National Fish and Wildlife Foundation, National Coastal 
Resilience Fund. This grant application will provide funding for a project aimed to demonstrate 
projects to increase coastal resilience and protect and enhance natural resources. 

 
Public Works is seeking grant funding in the amount of $130,000 through the National Coastal 
Resilience Fund for the Philippe Park Seawall Enhancement Project. The County is required to 
provide at least an equal match through cash and/or in-kind services. The total match will be 
$196,000 in-kind and cash match, including $156,000 of components that are part of project 
003772A which is currently budgeted and ongoing in FY20 and FY21, $20,000 for lab analysis 
and for staff time for monitoring, technical working group participation, and outreach, and 
$20,000 in equipment.  

 
Authority for the Director of Public Works to sign this letter of support for the grant application 
is granted under the County Administrator's delegation of authority dated March 28, 2016. 

 

Approved: 
 
 

Kelli Hammer Levy, Director of Public Works 


